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SUPERVISOR OF CHECKLIST (SoC) 

MINUTES  
Town Hall ... Room 204 

Thursday, July 14, 2011 

 

 

CALL THE ORDER 

The mandatory meeting was called to order at 6:10 p.m. with a quorum present. 

The scheduled meeting time was 6 p.m. to 7 p.m.  

 

ATTENDANCE 

Chairman Mike Horne, Bob Ehlers and Sally Humphries.  

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 The minutes of the meeting of  June 20, 2011, were approved by Mike Horne and Sally 

Humphries.  Bob Ehlers arrived at 6:40 p.m.  

 

OLD BUSINESS  

 

   This meeting, called to initiate the purge of voter records, was rescheduled from July 13 due to 

a meeting conflict with the Hooksett Town Council. 

    

   Mike Horne received a letter from the Attorney General's office regarding Voter #149050778, 

who voted in both Hooksett and Manchester on November 9, 2010 election. The AG has stated 

that no further action will be taken, and that there is no compelling evidence for penalties.  Mike 

will make a note in Election Net about the duplicate vote.   

 

NEW BUSINESS     

 

    Mike estimates the "purge" list is about 1800 voters.  The logistics of the mailing was 

discussed.  A letter, not a postcard, is preferred due to the length of the letter.  The cost of hiring 

a printing firm to fold, stuff, seal and imprint the mailing will be sought.   

 

    A motion was made by Bob Ehlers to accept the purge list as given by Election Net, after  

having reconciled the list against any recent voter registers.  Seconded by Sally Humphries.  

Unanimously approved. 

 

    The letter will be dated July 29, 2011.  A meeting of the Supervisors of the Check List will be   

scheduled for August 30, 2011, at 6 p.m.  to allow for voter response to the mailing. 

 

    Don Riley, newly elected Town Moderator, expressed the desire to meet with the Supervisors 

of the Check List, and Linda Pischetola, the newly elected Town Clerk to plan with the 2012  

Primaries this fall.  The previous Town Moderator will also be invited. 

     

ADJOURNMENT 

 

The meeting adjourned at 7 p.m. on a motion made by Sally Humphries and seconded by Bob 

Ehlers.  Unanimously approved.   

 

Sally Humphries, Secretary.  

 


